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SHIMANO ENCOURAGES FISHERMEN IN QUEBEC TO CALL ON MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT TO SUPPORT THE NEW DISCUSSION GROUP ON THE OUTDOORS
NEWS RELEASE
April 5, 2006
Peterborough, Ontario – Shimano Canada strongly supports Parliament’s new discussion group on the outdoors and encourages fishermen in all regions of Quebec to do so as well.  

The Honourable Garry Breitkreuz (Saskatchewan) recently sent a letter to all Senators and Members of Parliament asking them to join the new non-partisan discussion group on the outdoors. This group represents enthusiasts of traditional outdoor activities, such as fishing, hunting, trapping and target shooting. It provides an open forum in which all Senators and Members of Parliament from all parties can discuss issues, prior to them being taken up in the various party caucuses.

“Mr. Breitkreuz has shown foresight by bringing together Senators and Members of all stripes to advocate on behalf of those who pursue traditional outdoor activities. This has never happened in Canada or Quebec before. It is very welcome news for us,” said Tom Brooke, Vice-President of Shimano. “We hope that all our friends in Quebec who hunt or fish will immediately contact their MP to encourage him or her to join the discussion group on the outdoors,” added Mr. Brooke.  

The discussion group has placed environmental protection at the top of its priority list, knowing that hunters and fishers contribute to the improvement and restoration of wildlife habitat more than all other environmental groups combined.  
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Phil Morlock, President of Shimano’s governmental affairs committee, said, “Hunting and fishing are just as popular in Quebec as they are elsewhere in the country, and credit for that goes to the Fédération québécoise de la faune [Quebec wildlife federation]. We feel it is important to have a lot of Quebec Senators and Members of Parliament involved in the discussion group on the outdoors. Three Members from Quebec have already joined the group, along with more than 29 of their colleagues from across the country.”
The popularity of traditional outdoor activities goes largely unnoticed in our increasingly urban society. Shimano congratulates Mr. Breitkreuz on recognizing the growing relevance and non-partisan nature of fishing, hunting and trapping in the 21st century and taking up the fight to defend these values, which are related to the outdoor heritage of all political parties.
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For more information, contact Mike Melnik at Impact Communications: 1-888-296-8978 or mike@impactcom.ca.
